






MB Williams, 1425 S. Atlantic Ave., Daytona Beach, Florida to WF Lothian, 20 March 1960 

Dear Mr. Lothian:  

I was so glad to get your letter with all your recent news about the Parks, which are still close to my 

heart. The booklets came a few days ago and may I congratulate you upon them. I thought them very 

attractive and well-written. Styles have changed  

 [new page] 

since my time, I know. People don’t want to read “pen pictures.” If I were doing it to-day I should 

have to write quite differently, and I admire you well you have met the popular taste. 

It sounds as if some of the people in charge are still retaining J.B.s old ideas and ideals, and I was 

particularly pleased that they realize the value of some wilderness. If this continent goes on filling up 

the way it is now doing in another hundred years these wilderness areas will be priceless 

possessions. 

 [new page] 

I haven’t heard again from Prof. Winks, of Columbia University, who wants to write some kind of a 

book about our parks. He wrote me he would be in Ottawa in April and I have suggested he talk to 

you and Miss Barber, because you can tell him both about the present administration and the early 

days. He also wants “impressions” of J.B.H. and both of you can help him there.  

I suppose it’s practically impossible to get at the old files  

 [new page] 

I have been trying to remember what they were called. There was a big one called “Publicity” on 

which we used to stick everything that related to public information. I remember that Mr. Harkin 

went down to Washington at their request to advise them. It must have been around 1913 or 14 and 

there must have been letters but I haven’t an idea where they would be – perhaps on Mr. Harkin’s 

private files which were destroyed. 
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